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October 13, 2015


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to make improvements to the administration and implementation of its current use assessment programs described in King County Code Title 20.36, Open Space, Agricultural, and Timber Lands Current Use Assessment.  

The ordinance merges the County’s Timber Land classification into the Designated Forestland program as authorized by passage of Washington State Senate Bill 6180 in 2014. This merger and ultimate elimination of the Timber Land classification will create administrative efficiencies and remove confusion for the general public without affecting the tax incentive to manage private lands for timber production.  The Designated Forestland program is administered by the Department of Assessments (DoA) Accounting Division and Timber Land is administered by the Water Land and Resources Division (WLRD) of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks.  Staff from WLRD will work with DoA to ensure a smooth transition of administrative responsibilities between departments.

The ordinance also adds an ecological enhancement land category that will further encourage the protection of important salmonid and wildlife habitat to the open space Public Benefit Rating System (PBRS).  This category will promote recovery of significantly degraded natural resource areas on private property by requiring the removal of major manmade impediments such as bulkheads, culverts, or roads. The ordinance also provides amendments to several existing categories and program requirements to provide clarity and consistency in program implementation. 

Goals of the County’s Strategic Plan and Equity and Social Justice Initiative are furthered by building on service excellence through improvements to the effectiveness and efficiency of the County’s current use assessment programs.  Another outcome is additional promotion of environmental sustainability through enhancement of natural resources and the environment in King County through the PBRS program’s new ecological enhancement category.
This legislation also supports the objectives and strategies of the Strategic Climate Action Plan by promoting the recovery of ecological areas on privately-owned land with native vegetation and forests that maximize biological carbon storage and help increase resilience to changing climate conditions.
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will further promote the protection of natural resources by continued enrollment of property in these tax incentive programs.  It will help King County residents better understand program requirements and increase administrative efficiencies.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Mark Isaacson, Division Director of the Water and Land Resources Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4601.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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